DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS
- . . ] . Engineering Division — Traffic Section

P ‘.. meeting community needs . . . enhancing quality of life.” F65 . Clendale Avenie
Appleton, WI 54911

TEL (920) 832-5580

FAX (920) 832-5570

To: Municipal Services Committee

From: Mike Hardy, Assistant Traffic Engineer

Date: February 7, 2022

Re: Parking restriction change on the 800 block of W. Eighth Street (Badger Avenue — Pierce Street)
Follow-Up to Six-Month Trial Period

The Traffic Section was contacted by a citizen requesting the 2-hour parking restriction on the block of 800 W.
Eighth Street be removed, as it does not feel necessary anymore.

Our records show this restriction on the north side of the street originated in 1978. The business that precipitated the
2-hour restriction no longer resides at the building in the northwest corner of Badger Avenue and Eighth Street.
Based on this, the decision was made to remove the restriction for a six-month trial.

We did not receive any feedback or complaints from the public during the six-month trial period. Based on this, we
recommend making the changes permanent.

To accomplish this, the following ordinance action is required:
1. Repeal Ordinance 63-78: “Parking be restricted to two hours between the hours of 7:00 a.m. and 7:00

p.m., Sundays and Holidays excepted, on the north side of West Eighth Street from 210" west of the west
right-of-way line of Badger Avenue extend.”
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